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Presiding Commissioner Bob Cirtin called the meeting of November 29, 2016 to order.

Roll Call — Upon roll call the following Commissioners were present:

Present: Bob Cirtin, Harold Bengsch, and Roseann Bentley
Absent: None

Others Present: Chris Coulter, Jeff Scott, Tina Phillips, Camille Knowles, Trysta Herzog,
and Marilyn Elsass.

Items for Consideration and Action by the Commission

(none)

Informational Iltems

Budget Office—Jeff Scott

Budget Officer Jeff Scott presented the Commission with an internal letter regarding the
per diem rate for incremental costs estimated with the addition of more inmates to the
system. There was a discussion of expenses for inmate housing and wording of the letter.
There was also a brief discussion of insurance expense regarding vehicle accidents. The
discussion also included estimated mileage.

Mr. Scott reported that a letter had been received from the Health Department regarding
budget cuts. Mr. Scott explained the spending levels with the Health Department.

Deputy Budget Officer Tina Phillips stated the Historic Courthouse Roof has been
completed with final inspection to take place this week. Ms. Phillips will be meeting with
Resource Director Kevin Barnes regarding the financials which will be due by December
31, 2016.
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Human Resources—Camille Knowles

Ms. Knowles reported that open enroliment to make any changes to supplemental life
insurance will take place the second week of December 2016.

Ms. Knowles has made an inquiry regarding health care rates.

Ms. Knowles stated the exempt/non-exempt law that was to go through legislation has
been delayed and will not take effect on December 1, 2016. It was reported that some
employers have already made changes and it was Ms. Knowles suggestion that the
county wait until the law actually changes since the county has not yet moved forward
with changes to employee salaries. This action would prevent the county needing to
make adjustments later. The Commissioners had not yet voted to make the changes
prior to the delay and now agree to wait until the law becomes effective in the event

legislation dictates that action.

Ms. Knowles informed the Commission that the Health Care Risk Assessments for
employees will take place February 2017, with Mercy Health Care. Human Resources is
working with Cox Health Systems to select a date for their assessments.

Ms. Knowles indicated the Salvation Army will contact Greene County Human Resources
for volunteers at the Red Kettles for the Christmas fundraiser.

Chris Coulter

Mr. Coulter reminded the Commission of the mediation meeting at the Chamber today at
12:00 noon. Material is being prepared to take to this meeting. There was a brief

discussion of the agenda for today’s meeting.

Trysta Herzog
The Commission welcomed Ms. Herzog to the Greene County team.

Other ltems
No other items were brought before the Commission.

Commissioner Cirtin adjourned.



